
MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT  
LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING 

TUESDAY, AUGUST 12, 2014 
11:00 A.M. 

 
The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, August 12, 2014, at  
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following 
commissioners: 
 

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur 
Bellanger 

 Absent: 0  
 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of 
Allegiance, followed by a prayer. 
 
A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson 
and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on June 30, 2014 
as read. 
 
President Camardelle gave the following report: 1. The contractor started construction 
on the CIAP funded additional three breakwaters. These breakwaters are being 
constructed with money left over from the last breakwaters. The commissioners will 
meet later today and take a boat ride to observe the construction operation. 2. CB&I has 
completed about 30% of the design phase of the Capital Outlay Breakwaters and 
should be able to present to the commissioners for review. 3. CB& I is working on 
revising the existing permit for breakwaters to include adding a breakwater to protect 
the new Grand Isle Bridge.4. The company to cut the trees will be here next week and 
Commissioner Bellanger will oversee the job.  
 
President Camardelle thanked Senator Landrieu, Senator Vitter and Representative 
Scalise for seeking money to help dredge Bayou Rigaud and use the spoils on Fifi 
Island to help protect Grand Isle. Mr. Camardelle also thanked Senator Alario, 
Representative Gisclair, Governor Jindal, CPRA staff for working to continue our 
segmented rock breakwaters. Mr. Camardelle thanked Jefferson Parish Officials, Town 
Officials and the Port Commissioners for working together to build more segmented 
rock breakwaters and dredge work on Bayou Rigaud. 
 
A joint motion was made by the commissioners of the levee district to approve 
expenses associated with the commissioners and engineer going to Washington D.C. in 
September 2014 with the Lower Mississippi Valley Association to meet with the 
Louisiana Delegation on behalf of the levee district. 
 
A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson 
and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee 
board. 
 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger 
and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:48 a.m. 
 
 
 
 
      
       ________________________________ 
       David Camardelle, President/Director 
       Grand Isle Independent Levee District 
ATTESTED: 
 
 
_____________________________ 
Patricia Bellanger, Secretary 
Grand Isle Independent Levee District 


